
 COUNCIL MEETING

JULY 18, 2017
     TUESDAY
The Council of the Town of Monon met for a regular meeting on Tuesday, July 18, 2017 at 

5:30 pm at the Monon Town Hall.  Members present were Kirk Quasebarth, Ken Hickman and Stacy Selagy.  Also present were Clerk–Treasurer Tim Brown, President Rosemary Cooley, Vice President Dave Stimmel, Superintendent Tony Rodgers, Attorney Dow Dellinger and Marshal Roger Young.

-No one was absent.  

President Rosemary Cooley started the meeting and @ 5:31 pm led everyone in the Pledge of Allegiance followed by a moment-of-silence.


MINUTES, PAYROLL, BILLS & CLAIMS:
Ken Hickman made the motion to accept the minutes of the regular and executive meeting on July 6, 2017.  
Dave Stimmel seconded the motion of the minutes.  The motion carried.

*Before the motion for the bills was made, President Cooley would like the Kyburz Company from here forward to start itemizing their invoices for the backhoe work he performs.
Dave Stimmel then made the motion to accept all of the bills – claims – payroll as presented.
Stacy Selagy seconded the motion.
Motion carried.  
Claims totaled $ 118,571.12

MONTH END RECONCILIATION REVIEW / SIGN OFF:   None was presented this time.
VISITORS: Jon Borgers (Wesslers), Sewer Televising for Upcoming Proposed Grant... 
The Hydromax television crew got started last week.  They started in the west part of town.  They have encountered a lot of debris and tree roots in some of the lines.  It will probably take a few more weeks for them to complete the project.  A DVD should be coming soon for us to review.

PARK ISSUES...  1. President Cooley and VP Dave Stimmel attended their board meeting last Monday.  2.Dave stated that there are 2 more big trees that need cut.  Plus Dave is suggesting that we purchase 3 or so porch swings to be installed around the playground area.  3.Rosemary said that Board President Neumann is searching for funding and info for a “splash pad.”  4.Superintendent Rogers has items to report on.  A. we are still waiting for the diamond drag to come in and also we are still waiting for the carpenter to work on the dugouts.   B. there are a few limbs that need trimmed that hang over the big diamond.  C. the new gravel is looking good plus there could be a few more small trees that need pulled out.  D. Tony is also looking at buying labels for the different trees, etc...that are in the park.  E. new basketball goals will be installed soon.  F. The little league press box needs some repairs.       

SUMP PUMP INSPECTIONS & SEWER BAN MEETING NEEDED...  The utility guys have completed a few more inspections.   After an IDEM inspection last Monday we (the Council and the utility people) are supposed to have a meeting at 1:00 pm on Tuesday, August 15.  IDEM wants to discuss past repair schedules for the WW Treatment Plant.  

PROPERTY (YARD) CLEAN-UP...  1. 155 clean-up letters were sent out by June 30th.   2. The Trosper lot at the corner of Highway 421 & Reed Street may be torn down by the end of August.  Marshal Young is getting bids soon for the demolition.   3. Several other properties need checked out.  The Uldriks property and the one property on Harrison Street.  The Johnson property that has the un-licensed vehicle will also have some action taken.   The Provancal property on west 5th Street needs some work done on it.  Superintendent Rodgers will also do some alley work behind their house.  
EAST SIDE PROPERTY...NOT ANNEXED.    The ads have been put in the local newspapers for the public hearing slated for the first part of the meeting on Tuesday, August 15th.   Attorney Dellinger is also preparing letters that have to be sent to all of the neighbors that live around the property informing them about the annexation and the hearing.
2018 BUDGET FIGURES... Copies of all of the budget numbers were given to all council members.  Clerk Brown explained that all of the salary amounts will be discussed in the upcoming executive meeting.  Most all of the other amounts looked okay.  The council also suggested that maybe the Park Board could get paid for their service each year.  Attorney Dellinger said that the payments can be made to those members.  The amount may be set at a one time pay a year of $500 each.   *The first public hearing for the 2018 budget will be September 19th  and the adoption meeting for the budget will be October 3rd.  Both of these meetings will take place at the beginning of our regular council meetings.    
1.
2.
Solar Farm Easement... We have been approached by a company that wants to have an easement on the first 50 feet of our property north of our well fields.  Only cables will run underground through this property.  The cables will be from a new solar farm that will be installed east of our well fields.  *Attorney Dellinger wants Tony to check on how this fits into our Wellhead Project.   Dow will also check out the total contract.   VP Stimmel also wants Dow to check on what happens to the property if they go out of business in a few years?  Especially if there is a gravel road and cables involved.

Superintendent Tony Rodgers...   1.The Blissitt property on Pine Street still has sewer problems around 
their home.  We may have the company that is doing televising of the sewers in town now do some work 
around this property.   2.Here are several other issues that Tony has been working on... -Before paving the 
property at 512 Race will have the street milled down more so rain water won't run into the yard.   -The 
street lights will have LED bulbs installed.  Tony will check the brightness.  -We all okayed Tony to paint 


the handicapped sign in the north part of town health clinic.  Clerk Brown also read the email that was sent 
to White County APC on behalf of the clinic that it was okay with the town that they install a sign 
around Highway 16 and Adams Street. This was emailed in May of 2016.  -The Indiana Water / 
Wastewater Alliance class at our Civic Center will be next Tuesday.   -Next Monday Tony will meet with a 
company that does mapping of the town's sewer and water lines.   -The old Eagle Lodge water meter was 
replaced a week ago on Saturday.    -The 1st valve problem should be taken care of here soon with a new 
valve being inserted.   -One of the lights at the WW plant was backed into again and knocked to the 
ground.  
-A large load of water softener salt was delivered to the water plant.  -The water line work around 
Lincoln and Monroe Streets has been 
completed.  -The fire hydrant painting around town may be done by 
the high school football team.        


Marshal Roger Young...  1. Roger stated that the next time we send someone to the police academy the 
price will be super high.   2. More vehicle tagging will continue.   3. Two lots may need mowed/cleaned 
again here soon.   4. The Adair property on Highway 16 needs attention.  5. There will be more special 
patrols and a Operation Pull Over time around Labor Day.      


Clerk Tim Brown... 1. The Vanguard trailer plant on west Highway 16 called the other day to ask if 
they could put some gravel / rock on their front lot area that is always wet.   Attorney Dellinger stated 

that they need to contact the White County Surveyor and the APC department because the added gravel 
could cause problems with the water running off on their neighbors property.  An email will be sent to 
Vanguard explaining this.   2. I will be working at our County Fair next week in the mornings on 
Tuesday, Wednesday and Thursday.   *The question was asked if this will be the last year for the fair 
stand.  The answer is maybe... The Fair Board is thinking about remodeling the area that the stand is in 
and the stand may get torn down and forced to relocate.  Neither the Lions Club or the Tri-Kappa 
organizations have the money for a new stand so we will see what the future brings.

Member Kirk Quasebarth... asked the Council if we would be interested in changing the start time of 
our regular meetings to 6:00 instead of 5:30 from now on?   After a small discussion...
Kirk Quasebarth made the motion to start our Council Meetings from here on out to 6:00 pm.
Dave Stimmel seconded the motion.  The motion carried.

VP Stimmel... 1. Dave wants the pine trees checked out in the alley south of Terry Saunders' house.  
Superintendent Rodgers will do this.   2. The catch basin behind the theater needs to be raised up, it has 
sunk into the street a lot.  

Stacy Selagy made the motion to adjourn the meeting.


Kirk Quasebarth seconded the motion.   The motion carried.


The meeting adjourned at 6:47 pm.

**Our next regular meeting will be on Tuesday August 1, 2017 @ 6:00 pm in Town Hall.
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